

Pembroke Drug Prevention Committee 6/22/16 Meeting Minutes Pembroke Public Library

In attendance: Mike Cogburn, Hank Galligan, Donna Bagni, Ginny Wandell, Cindy Wengryn, call in: Gina Boutwell and Allison Kelly

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 by Mike, Donna seconded the motion and all were in favor

Meeting minutes from 4/27/16 were motioned to be approved by Donna, Allison seconded the motion and all were in favor

Financials-\$56,410.99 currently in bank, after donations we came out ahead financially after cost of shirts for youth pledge. Year end financial summary is coming per Hank.

Requests:

- 1. Mike presented idea to seek out community leaders to explain the referendum question on legalizing marijuana for recreational use. Discussed whether or not it makes sense to pick a side. Felt we would suggest a forum 2-3 weeks before voting giving both sides of the opinion. Chief Wall, Josh Cutler, Vinny DiMasido, Joe McDonald and Tim Cruz discussed as potential panel members. Would be done to increase public awareness. Have agenda created beforehand. Donna motioned to approve the idea, Ginny seconded, Hank abstained, all others were in favor.
- 2. Drug Story Theater-plan for fall. PHS, parent night and could also include PCMS. 2 shows, in October or November. Cindy still to see what DA is offering to sponsor. Cost will be approx \$3000. They also request a donation can be put out for the actors. Mike motioned to approve funding of this program, Hank seconded and all were in favor
- 3. Eagle scout project, Pat Spring, project will be a prescription take back day, he wishes to partner with us and would like us to sponsor him. Donna motioned to approve the funding/sponsorship, Hank seconded, all were in favor.

Boy Scout true titan award—Pat Spring was selected

True Titan Scholarships were given out. Thank you letter from Julia D'Agostino, great feedback in regards to scholarship

Dare Camp—Officer Kirby will attend

Discussed working with Erin to create an informational graphic of student survey to send out to parents as a "did you know" sort of message

Website content help—send text and info to Allison with photos to put on website as available

PTAD meetings will now be quarterly, not meetings but "events", Board meetings will be open to public

Youth pledge feedback was outstanding, very well received by parents and teachers.

Ginny motioned to close meeting at 7:12 pm, the motion was seconded by Gina and all were in favor

Next PDPC Board meeting will be on July 27, PPL 6 pm.